
TOWN OF GREENSBORO  

TOWN COUNCIL WORKSHOP 

November 16, 2017 

 

In Attendance:  Mayor Noon, Commissioners DeSimone, Mackey, and Reichart,  

Amber Korell, Sgt. Gardner 

 

Also in attendance: Abbey Andrews-Times Record, Gary Wyatt, Tanya Brandford, Joe Cleveland and 

family, Mr. Poppish, Cheryl Jones, Lauren Jenkins, Mr.& Mrs. Lindell 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm.  

 

Mayor Noon thanked Rene Swafford for her time on the council for the past two years. While she was on 

board she drafted the Mayor and Commissioners Operating Guidelines, and the Rules and Procedures for 

Council; both are located on the Town’s webpage. She was the advocate of getting our codes codified, 

which will be complete soon. Mrs. Swafford cared deeply for this town and the council wishes her the 

best in her future endeavors. 

 

Mayor Noon swore in Commissioners Michael Mackey and Kevin Reichart as our newly elected 

Commissioners.  

 

Mayor Noon assigned departments to the council.  

Comm. Mackey- Police Commissioner 

Comm. Williamson- Parks Commissioner 

Comm. Reichart- PZ Commissioner 

Comm. DeSimone- Public Works Commissioner 

                                                      

Mayor Noon Swore in Joseph Cleveland as Board of Appels Board Member     

 

Halloween Decorating Winners Awards 

Sgt. Gardner announced the winners of the 11th Annual Contest: 

1st Place Nathan Lindell 423 Mallard Drive 

2nd Place Tanya Brandford 312 W Sunset Avenue 

3rd Place Lauren Jenkins 306 N Academy Street          

 

Discussion Item 

Bulk Pick up-Items being gone through late at night. 

 

Council discussed this concern and decided to not act on it at this moment.            

 

Town Manager 

See Report 

 

Public Forum 

Gary Wyatt- 13200 Greensboro Road 

Mr. Wyatt states his lawyer would like us to have an accountant look into his water bills. 

 

Mr. Wyatt would also like to know if he could put a dumpster on his property for his tenants like some of 

the other bigger apt complexes have, but he would pay for this service himself.  

 



Mayor Noon advised Mr. Wyatt to make an appointment with the Town Manager to go over the water 

bills before getting the attorneys involved.  

 

Town Council: 

Comm. Mackey spoke on Comm. Williamson’s behalf, The Parks Board has gone over budget for 

Lighting of the City by $300 and is requesting if we could look into the budget and find the money to help 

them out this year. Mayor Noon they will address this at their next meeting. 

 

The council thanked all the volunteers and town staff for coming out to our Tree Planting Day, there was 

a great turn out and 32 trees got planted in a hour and a half! 

 

Wreaths across America December 16th. Comm. Reichart is challenging the council to each purchase one 

individually and have each town dept. purchase one as well! Comm. Mackey accepted that challenge and 

raised it to two wreaths per council member. 

 

Mayor Noon invited all the elected officials in Caroline County to our Christmas parade. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:22pm.  

 

Respectfully Prepared by 

Amber Korell 

 

 

 

 


